
From: Skip Youngberg <…> 
To: [addressee lis deleted]; djohnson <…> 
Sent: Tue, May 17, 2016 5:31 pm 
Subject: Club Meeting Program Opportunity 

[Presidents of ten local clubs] 

Here’s an opportunity for a short program at one of your club’s meetings sometime between now and next 
winter. 

The Nashoba Valley Amateur Radio Club has supported Girl Scout leader Jill Galus, KB1SWV, over the 
past two years as her Raymond NH troop organized and conducted two “Thinking Day On The Air” 
events.  There is some background information on TDOTA and last year’s event at 
http://www.arrl.org/news/thinking-day-activity-gets-girl-scouts-thinking-about-ham-radio.  This year’s event 
was even more successful and I can’t overemphasize the satisfaction each of our participants felt in 
supporting both of these events. 

Jill and her troop have decided that it’s time for TDOTA to move beyond Raymond and that presents us 
hams an opportunity for service and outreach.  We’ve put together a 30 minute talk on the subject—what 
we did, the fun we had, and how others can do it.  If you wish, NVARC and Jill can dispatch a briefing 
team to speak to your club at a mutually schedule-convenient time.  Contact me by e-mail to make 
arrangements. 

73, 
J.W. "Skip" Youngberg 
K1NKR@arrl.net 
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Thinking Day On The Air
A rewarding club outreach 

and public service activity

J.W. “Skip” Youngberg, K1NKR

Jill Galus, KB1SWV
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